
Local bus drivers
School principals
Superintendent of Schools 

If a decision is required around
temperature and/or road conditions, 
the Director of Transportation 
consults with:

When temperatures and/or
wind chill is -40 or colder,
buses are CANCELLED.
Notice may be given the
night before or in the
morning.

Weather checks start
very early with The
Weather Network and
phone calls to
designated staff living
in each local area.

-40 
How we
decide:

Buses may run in the
afternoon during extreme
cold weather under certain
circumstances.

If your child attends: meaningful
learning still occurs

If your child is absent: efforts
will be made to ensure they do
not fall behind

Local road conditions
RCMP travel advisories
Weather and  wind warnings
Local municipality

Decision is based on:

Your bus driver also has complete
discretion to cancel a route
should they feel travel is unsafe.

Parents always have the final say
about their child’s safety and
well-being and can always
choose whether or not to have
their child take the bus.

Even if buses are cancelled
schools remain OPEN.

EXTREME WEATHER
Is my child’s bus running? Coming home early?

Throughout the winter, weather and road conditions are constantly monitored with the safety of students and
staff at the center of all of our decisions. We strive to inform parents of any delays or cancellations as quickly
as possible. Here’s how you may be notified:

Bus driver contact 
Call/text from your school
Local radio stations
Bus Status app

Division social media (Facebook and Instagram)
Division website 

       https://www.stpauleducation.ab.ca/transportation/bus-status

The Nations of Saddle Lake, Whitefish Lake and Frog Lake make independent decisions about their buses. 
Please contact them directly for any questions regarding their transportation policies.


